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Residential Waste Hauler Contract 

  Waste Management Contract Amendment 2-  

Two year Extension Terms Negotiation UPDATE 

Bid 11-112 

 File Reference:  23 – 014(A) 

Department: Engineering & Environmental Services 

Presenter: Dr. Hameed Malik 

Caption: Receive update on Waste Management Waste Hauler Contract- Amendment2 

Two-year Extension Terms Negotiation. Also, Review and Consider 

approving Engineering & Environmental Services Director Recommended 

Path Forward (Attached Exhibit A; listed at Memo 2/2 page). requested by 

Engineering / Bid 11-112 

Background: On February 7, 2022, Augusta Commission approved and authorized 

Engineering and Environmental Services Director to negotiate terms of two-

year extension of waste collection contract with Waste Management (WM) 

which was approved on January 2023. Accordingly, on 2/21/2023, 

Engineering & Environmental Services Director (Director) transmitted 

Contract-Amendment2 draft (Draft) to WM for review and discussion.  To 

maintain Bid 11-112 procurement uniformity, terms identical to Costal 

Amendment2 were included in the Draft. On February 23, 2023 Georgia 

Waste System, LLC, dba Waste Management of Augusta Hauling (GWS) 

responded to the director; in summary not agreeing to two key terms (Non-

contracted waste flow to Augusta Landfill and Capital Cost payment) 

included in the Draft. In closing, GWS suggested the City issue a new RFP. 

It is noteworthy that WM is one of three contractors submitting bids in 

response to Bid Number 11-112. WM scored the highest among three 

qualified bidders under evaluation phase. However, WM was not a successful 

bidder. The bid was awarded to two other qualified bidders; most likely WM 

did not agree to terms of Augusta’s offered agreement. 

Analysis: Bid 11-112 contract requires 180 days advance notification prior to 

expiration of the contract. WM current contract is expiring on 12/31/2023. 

WM services waste collection Zone1. To avoid Zone 1 disruption of waste 

collection services beyond 12/31/2023, Director recommending two possible 

options for maintaining current level of services (See Exhibit A memo). 



Financial Impact: N/A 

Alternatives: 1) Not proposed. 

Recommendation: Receive update on Waste Management Waste Hauler Contract- Amendment2 

Two-year Extension Terms Negotiation. Also, Review and Consider 

approving Engineering & Environmental Services Director Recommended 

Path Forward (Attached Exhibit A; listed at Memo 2/2page). requested by 

Engineering / Bid 11-112 

Funds are available in 

the following accounts: 

N/A 

REVIEWED AND 

APPROVED BY: 

HM/SR 

 


